




Sent: 08 May 2018 15:07
To: Hurwitz Michael; Beevor Mike
Cc: 
Subject: Mobike follow up

Hi Michael and Mike,

I do hope you both had a nice weekend (it was hard not to
 as it was glorious!!).

Thanks for the meeting last week. It was good to hear how
 things are progressing and I hope you found it useful to see
 how things are going from our perspective. We’re really
 keen to feed into the proceedings as we can bring some
 insight into operational considerations.

As discussed, I wanted to introduce you to a contact of
 mine, , who can provide a developed
 methodology for how regulations can provide an excellent
 grounding for good bike share. I’ll let  pick things up
 with you.

All the best and let’s stay in touch.
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Transport for London is a statutory corporation whose
 principal office is at 55 Broadway, London, SW1H 0DB.
 Further information about Transport for London’s
 subsidiary companies can be found on the following link:
 http://www.tfl.gov.uk/corporate/about-tfl/
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